EC-CA Committee Meeting Minutes
Tuesday 9th October 2012

Present – Mark Wyer (MW), Keely Bunton (KB), Tim Butler (TB), Mandy Burchett (MB), Paul Rippon (PR), Steve Grimwood (SG), Neil Pears (NP) and Dave Copland (DC).

1. Apologises – Tony Wilkens, Sara Flatt, David Triggs, Pete Whelan, Ian Poole and Shaun Aldous 
2. Matters arising from the last meeting – MW reported that U12’s certificates still need to be sorted but should be done soon. 
3. Review of events so far – 
· Event 1 Essex Roads – As Commissaire for the event MB reported that there were 2 accidents which required Ambulances but they were caused by rider error more than due to the course. She also stated that more stakes and tape were needed to better mark the course, along with more marshals and radios so communication would be easier. It was also discussed that the prize presentation should have been back at the HQ and that this information should be fed back to the organiser. 
· Springfield Cross – Overall very good organisation, good course, had left hands pits but there was no problem with these, could consider the finish area as finishing riders were stopping where some riders were still coming up the steps to complete their lap. 
· Hoggenburg Cross – The course was good, better than last year however the surface was bad in places but overall good. 
· Ashwell Event – Good course, a little narrow between the football pitches but not a major problem, could use better/stronger tape next year. 
· Welwyn Event – The course was fantastic, but for next year an indoor HQ is needed, along with at least 3 tables for signing on so it is clearer and 2 people write down results. 
Preview of upcoming events – SF to confirm her event and complete paperwork, Commissaires and PDA operators are sorted for the forthcoming events. 
4. Event Radios – It has been suggested that the league look into getting some radios for events as it would make it easier to communicate when setting up/checking courses, communication between marshals and commissaires. It was decided that KB would approach the MSG (Mud, Sweat and Gears) guys about hiring their radios for the rest of season at an agreed fee, as theirs are good quality and work over long distances and they haven’t got any events on at the moment. 
5. Regional Championships – After an extended discussion about whether it was possible to sort out this event and starting to make plans, we found out that an organiser has been found in the South East region, more details to follow.  
6. Inter-area Teams – Entry forms had been forwarded to the people organising each team and have to been with KB by Monday 22nd October so a cheque can be raised for the entry fee. Tim Guy – Senior Team, Tony Madgwick with KB assisting – Youth Team, Mark Wyer – Vets Team and Shaun Aldous – Women’s Team. 
7. Membership Admin – MW said that he had spoken to SF before the meeting and she had said that the new system should be available soon which should handle online entry for both the league and races, TB and DC reminded us that as long as it can allow us to allocate league numbers to riders and handle ranking points then the system should be ok. This could also mark a move towards transponders, but SF will keep us informed with any developments. MW then stated it may only be a small role for someone to monitor the system but this would be discussed further when we have seen the system. 
8. European Championships – SG reported everything is going well and the website is now fully updated with lots of information regarding the event. There will be security on site and Nat Trophy riders will not be allowed to ride the course till the presentation is done on the Saturday Evening. On the Sunday (National Trophy) MW will be organising races for Under 12’s on a separate course, more information to follow. 
9. Any other business – 
· MW explained that the Commissaire course didn’t happen due to lack of numbers but that Graham Elliot (MTB commissaire) is nearly qualified as a cyclo-cross commissaire as well as himself and Stevie. Also East Mids. have a course coming up so it might be a chance to get 2 or 3 people  who would like to go and contribute to travel expenses, PR expressed that he would still like go on the course and we would keep a look out for the date of the course. 
· It was discussed that the Team Championships should be run in a different format from the normal league race, this might mean will need pre-entry but will be discussed at the next meeting. 
· KB to check with organisers of the Bury St Edmunds event that we can have the AGM afterwards. 
· Last year’s accounts (copy of) need to be sent to the regional board so they can be included in their audit – NP to send them. 
Next Meeting – Tuesday 11th December 7.30pm at Tim’s House 
